DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – April 14, 2009

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Tuesday, April 14, 2009 (rescheduled from April 9, 2009).  Principal Bill Dennison called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  James Beard, Pam Carter, Bill Dennison, Lauri Duesler, Tony Garrison, Chuck Goodlet, Shelly Hendricks, Chelsie Mansell, and Michael Radford.  Those absent were:  Debra Berenbroick and Peter Debibar.

ORDER # 09-83 - ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Pam Carter to adopt the agenda for the April regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-84 - APPROVAL OF THE MARCH MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Lauri Duesler to approve the minutes of the March regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-85 – APPROVAL OF MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The council members received a copy of the February financial reports, the bingo report, and the instructional funds report.  The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by James Beard to approve the February financial and bingo reports.  

ORDER # 09-86 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Lauri Duesler to approve the personnel recommendation for the month of April 2009 - Corey Yates as a social studies teacher to replace Theresa Burks who resigned.  Mr. Dennison also mentioned the pending assistant principal resignations (Mrs. Gregory’s family is moving to northern Kentucky, and Mr. Slaven is returning to a classroom teacher position and will continue as head girls’ basketball coach).

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Angie Rucker was present at the meeting to speak about the Technology Committee requests.

ORDER # 09-87 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Michael Radford to approve the second reading of the minutes of the February regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-88 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE JANUARY MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Michael Radford to approve the second reading of the January financial and bingo reports as presented.  

ORDER # 09-89 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE MARCH PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Michael Radford to approve the second reading of the personnel recommendations for the month of March 2009.

ORDER # 09-90 – APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF DECISION TO APPROVE PROJECT GRADUATION EXPENSES REQUEST – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Michael Radford to approve the second reading of the March decision to approve Project Graduation expenses up to $1000 for security and custodians, and up to $1950 for the cost of the purchase of the t-shirts (funding to come from line 3200 in the NHHS extracurricular accounts).

ORDER # 09-91 – APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF DECISION TO APPROVE FUNDING FOR SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS FOR KUNA SPONSORS – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Michael Radford to approve the second reading of the March meeting decision to approve substitute teacher costs for the Y-Club sponsors up to $500 (funding to come from line 3037 in the NHHS instructional funds accounts).

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mr. Dennison briefly reported on upcoming and ongoing events related to Curriculum, Assessment, and Instruction.  

· The CATS assessment and portfolio scoring will be held in the coming weeks. 

· MAPS testing for 9th and 10th graders will take place during the same testing window.

· Alternate assessments are the in the process of being completed.

· Mr. Dennison is requesting donations for rewards for students (from last year’s assessment).

· The make-up day will be accomplished by extending the day for 36 minutes for 10 days.  At North Hardin, each of the seven periods will meet once during that 36-minute additional time, and the Big Blue Crew meetings will also be held during that time.

ORDER # 09-92 – APPROVAL OF TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE REQUESTS FOR KETS SPENDING – NHHS has received $8870.00 in KETS funding this year.  Mrs. Angie Rucker was present on behalf of the school technology committee to submit the following request for the funding:  8 flat screen monitors @ $1224.00; 8 CPUs for teachers @ $3720.00; Licenses for the new CPUs @ $496.32; 8 multifunction printers @ $2228.00; 19 MS Office Licenses for Mr. Johns’ classroom @ $1178.76 = $8847.08, leaving a balance of $22.92.  The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to approve the requests as outlined by the school technology committee.

ORDER # 09-93 – APPROVAL OF 2009-10 SBDM NEEDS LIST – Each council member received a copy of the Hardin County Schools SBDM Needs List for 2009-10, outlining needs for facilities, staffing, and instruction.  The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the SBDM Needs List for 2009-10 as presented.

INFORMATION ITEMS:

· The council members received copies of the monthly student accident report, and the monthly report from the school nurse.

· The council members also received copies of the minutes from the Assessment and Technology Committee meetings.

· The council members were notified about a 2009 SBDM Council Member Survey from the state department of education.

· An appreciation dinner for SBDM members will be held on Tuesday, May 5, at 5:45 pm at the Nolin RECC Building in Elizabethtown.

ORDER # 09-94 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF 2009-10 PROPOSED SCHOOL BUDGET – Mr. Dennison presented the 2009-10 proposed school budget.  The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by James Beard to approve the 2009-10 school budget as presented.

ORDER # 09-95 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF 2009-10 NHHS STAFFING ALLOTMENT – Mr. Dennison distributed copies of the certified and classified staffing allotments for staffing for the next school year.  North Hardin will receive a certified staff allocation for 2009-10 of 58 regular teachers and 14 special needs teachers.  After discussion, the motion was made by Michael Radford and seconded by Pam Carter to approve the 2009-10 NHHS staff allotment of 59 regular and 14 special needs teachers by not filling the second library/media center specialist and using that position for a regular teaching position.  

ORDER # 09-96 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by James Beard to adjourn the meeting.

_____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

